
Year 9 Captains’ Speech – Semester 1 

Awards Assembly 
 

Sigourney: 

Thank you, Mr. Feeger. I’m Sigourney Crocker, one of your Year 9 vice captains. Well done to everyone 

who received an award today. It’s so amazing to see what us Year 9s have accomplished throughout 

semester one. And whether you got an award or not, we know that you all have been trying your best! 

This semester we’ve taken part in many activities, including sports, musical and theatrical performances, 

and many more exciting things. We’d like to give a shout-out to Amerley Cook, who performed “The 

Snow Queen” for the Victorian State Youth Ballet! This is a fantastic achievement, and you should be so 

proud of yourself for being an outstanding role model both here at LHS and in the community. 

I’d like to hand it over to Kenzie to talk about some events going on in the arts. 

Kenzie: 

Thanks, Sigourney. 

The Battle of the Bands final was on Friday, and I want to say, it was incredible! Good job to everyone 

who participated and a massive congratulations to ABC, who won it. Last night was the Amplified Rock 

Concert, and it was so fun to see all of these kids perform. 

This year's production is Popstars: The 90s Musical, and tickets are officially on sale, with shows running 

from the 14th to the 16th of August. Make sure to order them before it’s too late! 

LHS is hosting a 90s Trivia Night on the 26th of July. All funds raised will go towards our production this year, 

so if you were thinking of coming along, don’t forget to book a table for you and your friends. 

This lunchtime, the LHS café is up and running again with the new students for semester 2. They are serving 

sausage rolls, homemade apple pies, chocolate and caramel brownies, iced chocolate and coffees, 

and hot drinks. 

I would now like to hand it over to Ebony. 

Ebony: 

Thanks, Kenzie. 

Even though it was a few weeks back now, let's still take a moment to acknowledge a big achievement: 

we survived the mid-year exams! We all know that exam week isn't easy, and you all put in an incredible 

amount of effort to get through it. You should truly be proud of the hard work and dedication you 

showed. Well done, everyone! 

Lastly, one of the most exciting things coming up is subject selection, which we’ll be selecting on the 

Friday of the first week of next term. This is why you took part in the Morrisby (MOR-RIZ-BE) career test, and 

those results will be out soon! So don’t forget to think about your subjects for Year 10 over the holidays. 

I would now like to invite our Battle of the Bands winners, ABC, to perform a song for us. Thank you! 
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